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LEGAL NOTICE 

Public Hearing and 15 Day Comment Period 
CDBG CAPER 

 
The Town will by October 5, 2023 submit its Consolidated Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER) 
on the use of CDBG funds, an annual entitlement provided by the US Department of Housing and Urban 
Development (HUD).  CDBG funds must predominately benefit low- and moderate-income residents in 
housing, community and economic development. The CAPER will describe costs and accomplishments 
achieved through the CDBG  
 
Public Hearing 
The Town will hold a public hearing on its performance on September 27, 2023 6:00 p.m., in the Mary 
McElroy Meeting Room, 182 Green Street (McCulloch Building), Weymouth, Massachusetts.   
 
Comment Period 
The public has a 15-day review and comment period on the CAPER from September 20 to October 4, 
2023. Comments must be submitted in writing by 4:30 on October 4, 2023 to the address below. The 
CAPER may be reviewed at www.weymouth.ma.us under Planning and Community Development. The 
CAPER is also available from the Department of Planning and Community Development (DPCD), 3rd 
Floor, Weymouth Town Hall, 75 Middle Street during this same time frame. 
  
If the Town does not include comments in the CAPER it will explain why; otherwise it will include 
comments.   
 
For assistance regarding access by the disabled, please contact the Town’s Disability Coordinator at 
781.340.5010. 
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